Volume 27 Number 24 March 7, 2022





Tuesday, March 8, 2022

at 3:15, in the lunchroom

will be the next meeting of the Parent Teacher Fellowship (PTF). This is a change from the first Tuesday of the month.

We are inviting all parents and teachers to join us!

LUNCH MENU

Week of 03/7 thru 03/11

- ♦ Monday, Mar. 07—*** Bring Your Lunch ***
- ♦ Tuesday, Mar. 08—Little Caesar's—Cheese Pizza
- ♦ Wednesday, Mar. 09—Chick-Fil-A: Chicken Nuggets, Chips, Cookie
- ♦ Thursday, Mar. 10—4 Seasons: Chicken Tenders, Chips, Cookie
- ♦ Friday, Mar. 11—Baseball Lunch: Spaghetti, Dessert—Pay at Table

Week of 03/14 thru 03/18

- ♦ Monday, Mar. 14—*** Bring Your Lunch ***
- ♦ Tuesday, Mar. 15—Señor Lopez: 2 Beef Tacos, Rice
- ♦ Wednesday, Mar. 16—Chick-Fil-A: Chicken Sandwich, Chips
- ♦ Thursday, Mar. 17—Rutland's: Chicken Nuggets, Mac & Cheese
- ♦ Friday, Mar. 18—Baseball Lunch: Baked Potato, Drink-Pay at Table

Prices: Chick-Fil-A \$5.50 Señor Lopez \$5.50 Subway \$5.50 4 Seasons \$5.50

Subway \$5.50 **4 Seasons** \$5.50 **Pizza Slices: 1-\$2.00, 2-\$2.50, 3-\$3.00**

**You can view the monthly lunch calendar on our website www.hcahopkinsville.org. All lunch order forms must be placed by 9:00 a.m. the day prior to the lunch of choice.



March Madness, The Big Dance, Cinderella Stories, National Champions, "One Shining Moment" – there are number of phrases that describe the intensity of college basketball at this time of the year. Players from all over the nation compete for the title, the recognition, the notoriety, the crown. Unless you are a basketball enthusiast, however, you probably don't remember who won last year or the year before, so in some ways the title has as an expiration date.

The Apostle Paul writes with at least some knowledge of the competitive games of his day. In his first letter to the Corinthians, he says, "Everyone who competes in the games exercises self-control in all things. They do it to obtain a perishable wreath, but we, an imperishable one" (9:25, NIV). He uses this same image, in the same way when he writes to Timothy (2 Timothy 2:5), and this time he uses the word "crown."

In the New Testament, crowns represent the reward for a life of faithfulness. Peter speaks of the crown of glory, James writes of the crown of life, and Paul, the crown of righteousness; crowns with no expiration date. And at this time of year, the crown of thorns that was pressed upon the Savior's brow by those who cried for His crucifixion, also enters into the conversation. That crown was only one of the humiliations that Jesus endured before His crucifixion, and yet the Bible says that it was for the "joy that was set before Him endured the cross, *despising its shame*" (Hebrews 12:2). That joy emanated from the knowledge that people would experience regeneration and redemption through His death, burial, and resurrection.

People – redeemed, forgiven, renewed, reborn, and the last category of crown that Paul mentions in his letters. He refers to the members of the body of Christ in Philippi and Thessalonica as his "joy and crown." The other crowns that Paul mentions would result from his resilience for the Gospel, remaining faithful during times of temptation and tribulation, maintaining his commitment in the midst of pressure from without and within. This last crown, though, represents how *the people* were growing in the knowledge of Jesus Christ, and allowing that knowledge to be seen in how they lived. Such a distinction describes the students at HCA, whether they are learning to write or leading the students in chapel, whether they are on an academic team or athletic team, whether they perform in science or on a stage, whether they enjoy reading or excel in math, whether they work an after-school job or are willing to go on a mission trip, whether they shoot an arrow or sing a song, whether they reach out to help another student or receive assistance from someone who sees their need – they are a "joy and crown" – that has no expiration date.



"Re-enrollment invitations were emailed to all parents on February 1st.

If you did not receive an email with an invitation to re-enroll your child, please contact Loretta Crisp in the front office or send your updated email address to Loretta Crisp at: l.crisp@hcahopkinsville.org

Re-enrollment fees are \$180.00 March 1st-March 31st, then fees will increase to \$225.00 on **Friday, April 1st,** so please take advantage of this lower rate.

If you have a **NEW STUDENT** in your household that you would like to enroll for next school year, we invite you to do so now. Please complete the **ONLINE REGISTRATION** found under the "**Admissions**" tab on our school website: www.hcahopkinsville.org.

All re-enrollment and new enrollment will be online. If you need assistance, please contact the front office at **270-885-2417**.





Girls Softball

Mar 19	Sat	Cornerstone	Home	11:00
Mar 22	Tue	Franklin Road	Home	4:00
Mar 25	Fri	Kenwood	Home	TBA
Mar 28	Mon	AIE	Away	TBA
Mar 31	Thr	Trigg Co.	Away	5:30

Boys Baseball

Mar 17	Thr	Russellville	Away	5:30
Mar 19	Sat	Cornerstone	Home	11:00
Mar 21	Mon	Dawson Spr.	Away	5:30
Mon 22	Tue	Franklin Road	Away	4:00
Mar 24	Thr	Trigg Co.	Away	5:30
Mar 26	Sat	Union Co.	Home	12:00
Mar 26	Sat	Dawson Spr.	Home	2:00
Mar 28	Mon	AIE	Away	TBA

Middle School Boys Baseball

Mar 12	Sat	Jamboree-UHA	Away	TBA
Mar 14	Mon	Christian Co.	Home	5:00
Mar 18	Fri	Caldwell Co.	Away	5:30
Mar 19	Sat	Crittenden Co.	Away	4:00
Mar 21	Mon	Pleasant View	Home	5:00





Archery

TBA



Mar 12 Sat State Tournament





Middle/High School Future Problem Solvers

Middle/High School will practice Tuesday after school until 4:00 Both HS and MS will advance to the State Competition March 19th

Elementary Academic Team

Practice will be held after school Wednesday in Mrs. Beth's room.





The Chess Club will be meeting the 1st and 3rd Wednesday from 3:15-4:00. in Mr. Lassiter's room.

The next meeting will be **Wednesday, March 16th**



The March PTF meeting has been moved to Tuesday, March 8th @ 3:15 in the cafeteria.



PTF Meeting February 2022

Meeting called to order and opened with prayer.

PTF President:

- Dress Down Day is Tuesday, February 8, 2022.
- PTF Bylaws were reviewed in January
 - Emailed changes out in Weekly Warrior
 - Vote to accept at the March meeting
- Officer elections for the next school year (2022-2023) will be held at the April meeting

Treasurer Report:

- Balance-\$10,021.36
- Reimburse for Christmas Shoppe
 - Lots of great things-inventory worth between \$7,000-\$9,000 (sold out and had to restock 3 times this year)

Upcoming events:

- Fun Run-March 18th (during school)
 - o Schedule to come soon
 - MIddle/High School-Color Run
 - Sponsorships start March 7th and go for 2 weeks
 - Try to get business sponsorships
 - o Prizes & activities for elementary & middle/high
- Spring Shirt Sale-Going to try and have more choices to choose from (colors)

Teacher Request:

 Mr. Walsh requested we purchase a Hot Dog Roller Machine that can be used for the cafeteria, Club benefits, PTF or classes.

3 bids-All from Amazon (all hold 30 Hot Dogs)

- 1. \$219.99-Basic Hot Dog Warmer
- 2. \$249.99-with Bun Warmer
- 3. \$259.99
- Tammy Hayes made the motion to purchase the Hot Dog Machine @ \$219.99
- Ms. Richmond 2nd the motion
- All agreed

Questions/Comments

None

Meeting closed in prayer and adjourned.



On Friday, March 18, the PTF will be hosting a Fun Run during the school day for all students to participate. This will serve as a fundraising event to raise money for new playground equipment. Students in Pre-K through 5th

grade will have a Fun Run. Middle and High students will participate in a Color Run in which colored power will be sprayed on them during the run.

Prior to the day of the event, we will be asking students to reach out to family, friends, and community members to get sponsors for the run. Sponsors may donate any amount they choose toward our event. All students, regardless of how much money they raise, will participate in the Fun Run. The kick off date for raising funds will be on Monday, March 7th. Students will receive information packets with details about getting donations for this event.

In addition, PTF will be awarding prizes throughout the 2 week period for participation. Stay tuned for more information on how you can win!

https://vimeo.com/569362150/2d20ab4872





We're only 2 weeks away from kicking off our HCA Fun Run and Color Run on March 7th, with the Big Event being on March 18th. Our goal is to GET EVERY FAMILY TO REGISTER FOR OUR FUNDRAISER! IT'S FREE AND EASY!

That way we can work together to raise \$30,000 for playground equipment. We're excited to see our school come together in this fundraising program that will give us an extra boost of energy and much needed funds, too! Check out a <u>quick overview</u> of our fundraising program.

HCA Families!

We're only 2 weeks away from our HCA Fun Run and Color Run! Our goal is to raise \$30,000 for playground equipment.

Here is a quick <u>video overview</u> of our fundraising program.

We want all families to get registered by March 7th!

Log on to MYBOOSTER.COM today and enter your family's details.

We are working hard to make this fundraiser safe, fun, and successful for everyone!

Key dates to remember: Register on MYBOOSTER.COM

Fundraiser Kick Off - 3/7 Event Day - 3/18

SAVE THE DATE! You're Invited!

Thank you for working with us to make our school stronger. We are grateful for your support!



Coming Soon . . . Information for HCA's Presentation of



March 25th-26th